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From: Dewdney, Greer 

Sent: 04 February 2025 16:24

To: Elaine Quigley; Planning

Subject: 2024/5791/P The SWEC Project, The British Museum, Great Russell Street, London, WC1B 3DG

Attachments: SWEC [229704].pdf

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Beware – This email originated outside Camden Council and may be malicious Please take extra 

care with any links, attachments, requests to take action or for you to verify your password etc.  

Dear Elaine, 

 

Please find attached our comments on the above application.  

 

Do let me know if you have any questions.  

 

All best wishes, 

Greer  

 

 

Greer Dewdney BA (Hons) MSc ACIfA 
Archaeology Adviser 
Greater London Archaeological Advisory Service (GLAAS) 
Historic England 

 
 

 

Ensuring our heritage lives on and is loved for longer. 
 

historicengland.org.uk  

  

This e-mail (and any attachments) is confidential and may contain personal views which are not the views of Historic England unless specifically stated. If you have received
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Ms Elaine Quigley 
London Borough of Camden 
5 Pancras Square 
London 
N1C 4AG 
 

 
Your Ref: 2024/5791/P 
Our Ref: 229704 
 
 
 
 
Contact:  Greer Dewdney 

 
04 February 2025 

 
 
Dear Ms Quigley, 
 
TOWN & COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990 (AS AMENDED) 
NATIONAL PLANNING POLICY FRAMEWORK 2024 
 
THE SWEC PROJECT (SOUTHWEST ENERGY CENTRE & INCOMING SUBSTATION SITE), 
THE BRITISH MUSEUM, GREAT RUSSELL STREET, LONDON BOROUGH OF CAMDEN, WC1B 
3DG 
Details of written scheme of investigation required by Condition 13A and 13B of planning 
permission ref 2023/4648/P dated 16/10/2024 for Erection of new energy centre incorporating 
maintenance support accommodation to internal West Road, new substation off Montague 
Street, all together with associated internal and external works, service runs, erection of plant, 
landscaping, and temporary works associated with construction following demolition of 
existing Energy Centre to internal West Road and removal of temporary buildings to the south of 
the existing energy centre on the internal West Road and to the north and east of the White Wing 
facing Montague Street.  
 
  
 
Recommend Approval of Archaeological Written Scheme of Investigation   
 
Thank you for your consultation received on 22 January 2025. 
 



 

 

 

 

The Greater London Archaeological Advisory Service (GLAAS) provides archaeological advice 
in accordance with the National Planning Policy Framework and GLAAS Charter. 
 
Having considered the submitted document (PCA, Oct 24) I confirm it accords with relevant 
standards and guidance and that it is in compliance with the condition. 
 
The start date when known should be communicated by the archaeological practice to this 
office.  I will conduct monitoring visits on behalf of your office. 
 
The archaeological condition will not be fully satisfied until all works are complete, including 
any post-excavation assessment/analysis leading to publication. 
 
This response relates solely to archaeological issues. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 Greer Dewdney 
 
Archaeology Adviser 
Greater London Archaeological Advisory Service 
London and South East Region 
 
 


